
ANALYSIS OF HOUSE BILL1890
Regulating theuse ofallergenic latex inhealth carefacilities.

Health CareCommittee February 15, 1999
WashingtonStateHouse ofRepresentatives

SPONSORS: Representatives Cody and Schual-Berke.

BACKGROUND: According totheWashingtonState Department ofLabor& Industries (L&I) data
on health providers, latex glovesareone of themost prevalent sourcesof occupational skin
disorders inthestate.

From a surveyof93 hospitals inthestate, 30 percent reported having problems– withlatex
allergies among employeesintheir facilities.

Approximately 1,500 dermatitis workercompensation claims arefiled each yearwithL&I and
about1,100 (75percent) ofthosewere accepted.

It hasbeenroughly estimated that up to17 percent ofhealth careworkersaresensitive tolatex
allergen.

More than60 percent ofthehospitals inthestate have made some typeofglovealternatives
available toaffected employees, fourpercent had designated latex-free zones, and fourpercent
had cleaned toremove latex dust.

SUMMARY: As ofJanuary1,2000, theuseofpowder latex products isprohibited inhospitals,
rural health carefacilities, nursing homes, community mentalhealth centers, kidneydisease
treatment centers, ambulatory surgical centers, drugand alcohol treatment facilities, hospices,
and home health agencies.

Such facilities arerequired toestablish, upon therecommendations oftheDepartment ofHealth,
written policies on methodstoprevent latex allergic reactions through theuseoflow-protein latex
products.
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